
Dear Chair and House Health and Government Affairs Committee Members, 

Please support HB 1291, prohibiting a State or local entity from requiring any additional immunizations 

for a child entering school other than the immunizations required by the Maryland Department of 

Health. Many side effects caused by the COVID-19 vaccine have been reported by FDA. So vaccines not 

approved by long term side effect should not be required.  

Therefore, I am favorable to the bill HB 1291. 

Please support this bill. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Wei Yan  

Maryland resident 

 

 

 


